
 

What a blessed return this Sunday (July 7th) was! It was a great joy to see so many faces (both familiar and many 
brand new) as we celebrated and worshipped God together! It was a double blessing to celebrate Holy Communion 
as the Body of Christ and to baptize Jessie Ogechi Walker and welcome her (and her wonderful parents: Ndidia-
maka and Dominic) into our church family. 
 
When planning for vacation and trips, I try my best 
to not miss Sundays. There are many reasons for 
this: 1) Sundays are usually the only time the whole 
church gathers together. 2) Sundays are truly set 
apart as holy and special for us by Christ's        
Resurrection. 3) Sundays are typically the best   
opportunity for me to welcome guests and meet 
new families and individuals who are visiting the 
church. 4) As the Pastor, Sunday Worship is a   
privileged place to preach the Word of God and for 
the whole church to grow closer to the Holy Spirit 
and closer to each other through worship and liturgy 
(which literally translates to "the work of the       
people"). This list of blessed reasons go on. Suffice 
to say: Sundays are special.    
 
Occasionally, its good for the pastor to take a    
Sunday off for the purpose of rest or other life    
matters, but today fully affirmed the value I place on 
trying to be with you on  Sunday mornings.  We had 
beautiful music as the congregation filled the sanc-
tuary with song and voice.  We prayed with faith 
and power for the healing of  individuals and the 
healing of our world.  We shared the meaning and 
importance of Baptism with all the children as we 
reminded them of God’s saving promises made real 
and perfect in Jesus Christ.  We welcomed Jessie 
into the covenant life of the church.  We heard 
God's word in Scripture; read and preached.  We 
gathered at Christ’s table to receive the bread and the cup as sure signs of the Father's grace freely given to us.  
 
What a beautiful day it was!  Thank you for making it so.  Thank you for granting me the privilege of being your  
pastor for over one year now.  Thank you for granting me the vacation time to bike-pack from Anchorage to Homer.  
Thank you for welcoming me back in the best way possible: as the united Body of Christ, worshipping God and   
loving one another. 
Pastor David McConnell-Booher ~~~ 
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Come 
with 

Each Sunday 
WORSHIP SERVICE 

10am 

https://fairbanksfirstpres.com 

 

 

Pray for the 

Opportunities for Service 

*Ushers 
*Greeters 

 
Sign up at this link 

https://signup.com/go/Pydpqos 
 

or 
 

Contact Sarah Albert 
@bsalbert@hotmail.com.   

We are excited to have you! 

 

You Are All One 
In Christ Jesus. 

Galatians 3:28 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Chuck was married to his beloved 
Margaret, who was a bush nurse, and 
they raised three sons: John, Allen, 
and Steven. Chuck is a retired      
publisher with the Fairbanks Daily 
News-Miner, working from March of 
1944 to September of 1993.  
 
You might not know that Chuck was 
raised in   Illinois for 15 years before 
his  family came to Fairbanks during 
WWII in 1943. The first weekend they 
were here they attended First      
Presbyterian Church, and, at the 
time, it was only one of two or three 
churches in Fairbanks. Chuck and 
Margaret’s kids grew up raising     
turkeys, geese, pheasants, and a 
skunk. He loves the outdoor           

activities of Fairbanks which leads to his favorite activities of gardening, bee- 
keeping, and flying and Game guiding for 45 years.  Chuck received his Territorial 
Guiding License in 1953. In 1967 he built his current home with his dad. Chuck 
Gray served in the Army during the Korean conflict from 1950-1951 and joined FPC 
in 1961. He has faithfully served as an elder and a deacon. Chuck loves First   
Presbyterian Church and says that “it is my only church family in Fairbanks.” He 
loves the size and the pioneer people who attend. At 96 years young, Chuck        
attributes his health to good genes and Vitamin D.         
 
We are blessed to continue learning from Chuck’s life experiences and his love of 
our community.  

Getting To Know You 

MEET CHARLES (CHUCK) GRAY 



Meet Evelyn Sites and her grown children: daughter Sheila & husband, Jim Williams,        
grandchildren Sara and Sean, and her son Sheldon (Sheldon lives in Florida). Evelyn used to 
have a loving cat, Boots, as seen in this picture with Evelyn.  Evelyn’s hometown was Everett, 
WA. She was married to Kenneth Sites in Snohomish, WA in 1948. Kenneth was offered a job 
here and that brought them north to Fairbanks in 1952. Evelyn loves the people in Fairbanks, 
and she worked in advertising at the Fairbanks Daily News-Miner for 27 years. You might not 
know that Evelyn loved to water ski at Harding Lake, a pastime she started early in her married 
life. In her free time, she loves reading, knitting, crocheting, and jigsaw puzzles. Evelyn has 
been a member of First Presbyterian Church for almost 56 years, and she has served as a   
deacon (several times) and as an elder. One thing that she especially loved about FPC was the 
Tuesday morning Women’s Bible Study led by Donna Brewer. We will miss Evelyn and her  
family as they transition to living in the second largest state, Texas, at the end of July.  
 

Family Picture left to right: Sheila Williams, Evelyn Sites, Sean, Sara, and Jim Williams, Evelyn 

Sites and cat “Boots”   

MEET EVELYN SITES 

Getting To Know You 



Keith was born and 
raised in Skagway, 
Alaska, and met 
Barbara at the   
University of    
Alaska Fairbanks 
in choir class.   
 
Barbara was born 
in Nebraska and 
traveled with her 
family all over the 
lower 48 states 
while her father 
served in the    
United States Air 
Force. Barbara’s 
family moved to 
Alaska in 1969 

from Prattville, Alabama, and her father retired to North Pole after his long military service. 
Keith and Barbara Nore were married at FPC in 1984. They have three grown children,     
Katrina (Scott Hummel), Kari, and Kelsey.  They also have two grand dogs: Mabel and   
McKinley (pictured). This month Keith and Barbara will welcome their first grandchild. Keith 
retired in 2019 from the Odom Corporation (35 years), as the branch manager, working in beer 
& wine sales and marketing, and soft drink distribution. Barbara retired from the Fairbanks 
North Star Borough School District in 2016 as a music educator for 32 years. You might not 
know that Barbara and Nancy Dreydoppel are sisters. Barbara joined FPC in 1983 and has 
served as a Sunday School teacher, musical director, food box phone calls, and   recently as 
the Moderator of the deacons. Keith became a member in 1991, and shares his gifts of music, 
leadership as an elder and deacon, and worship leader. We both love the  congregation and 
sense of family at First Presbyterian Church.   
 
Nore Family Picture from left to right: Kelsey, Keith, Barbara, (Katrina’s dog, McKinley), Kari, 
Katrina and Scott Hummel, with baby on the way.   

MEET THE NORE FAMILY 

Getting To Know You 







Happy Birthday!! 
 2 Billy Brewer 

4 Rebekah Vander Lugt 

6 Janette Hanneman 

7 Judy McNinch 

9 Diane Miller 

10 Scott Gilbert 

11 Margaret Vander Lugt 

13 Sarah Albert 

14 Cindy Aldrich 

14 Roxie Fink 

16 Oliver Brewer 

17 Jill Gates 

18 Kathy Rahmander-Halfhill 

19 Bob VanHatten 

23 Michele Marney 

23 Amy Logan 

23 Elsa Beene 

26 Nicole Matthews 

26 Walter Lord 

30 August Schaefer  

31 Allyson Benson 

 

After a very long and boring  

sermon, the parishioners filed 

out of the church saying nothing 

to the preacher.  Towards the 

end of the line was a thoughtful 

person who always commented 

on the sermons.  “Pastor, today 

your sermon reminded me of 

the peace and love of God.”  The 

pastor was thrilled.  “No one has 

ever said anything like that 

about my preaching before.  Tell 

me why.” 

“Well, it reminded me of the 

Peace of God because it passed 

all understanding and the love of 

God because it endured forever! 

Have a Great Week! 

CHURCH HUMOR 

 

Fairbanks First Presbyterian Church 
547 7th Avenue 

Fairbanks, AK 99701 
907-452-2406 

 
https://fairbanksfirstpres.com 

facebook.com/fpcfairbanks 
 
 

Our VISION is to see the world           
transformed to love, worship and serve 

Christ. 
 

We do this through our MISSION,  
which is to  

welcome all people,  
equip them for a deep and living faith in 

Jesus Christ,  
and send them into the world to share 

God’s love. 


